


 

From The Mayorôs Desk 
 

Dear Fellow Citizens, 

 

The last several months have been very eventful for the Town of Hickory Creek.  I will briefly share a 

synopsis of the activity that has taken place. 

 

Sycamore Bend Land Purchase ï Looking towards the future the council and I felt it was important to      

purchase property that could be potentially be used to benefit the youth of the town. 

Hickory Creek Economic Development Corporation Land Purchase - October 20, 2014 the EDC purchased the 

northern parcel of land that borders the current EDC property south of Cornelius Center.  This additional 2.827 

acres gives the EDC a total of a little over 5 acres of land for future economic development purposes. The land 

is located directly across from town hall. 

Main Street Reconstruction and Point Vista Extension ï Precinct 3 County Commissioner Bobbie Mitchell has 

awarded the town $1,161,000 for the improvement of Main Street from West Lake Park to Betchan Avenue. The 

existing road will be removed and replaced with concrete. In addition Commissioner Mitchell has awarded the 

town $2,400,000 to extend Point Vista Road from Ronald Reagan Avenue to Park Ridge. 

New Trailhead in Arrowhead Park - AGL Constructors, the company retained by TxDOT to complete the I-35 

project, will provide a new trailhead in Hickory Creekôs Arrowhead Park.  A new eight foot wide walking and bike 

trail is under construction from the park entrance to the pavilion in the east leg of the park, and will eventually 

connect with trails from Highland Village to Denton.  Construction of the trailhead is underway, with an expected 

completion in late December.  

I-35 Construction - The expansion project for I-35 hit an important milestone on October 3, 2014.   This date 

marked the one year mark since AGL Constructors and the Texas Department of Transportation celebrated the 

official groundbreaking at Copperas Branch Park in Highland Village.  TxDOT and AGL are continuing to acquire 

right-of-way for the highway, and we are beginning to see the scope of the project in Hickory Creek.              

Construction has begun in the right-of-way at the corner of Turbeville and I-35 for a new ñflyover exit.ò  Chiliôs 

and the Carmike Theater will not be affected in Phase 1 of the construction.  However, TxDOT 

acquired Texas Land and Cattle, which was demolished to make way for the improved       

intersection.   Eventually, the bridges that currently connect Hickory Creek and Lake Dallas 

will be demolished, and Oak/Lake Dallas Drive and Turbeville/Hundley will be linked under 

the highway to provide better access for our community. For the most current status of the 

project, and to sign up for information on lane  closures, please go to 35Express.org and sign 

up for text or email messages, or follow I35Express on Facebook, or @35Express on Twitter. 
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Town Administrator /Police Chief Set to Retire ï Roger Mangum, Town Administrator/Chief of Police      

recently notified the Town Council of his intention to retire from the Town of Hickory Creek on December 31, 

2014. Roger began his work as Police Chief in 2006, and assumed the Town Administrator position upon the 

Councilôs       request in 2008.  He has provided tremendous leadership not only to our police force, but to our 

employees and citizens as well. A list of Rogerôs accomplishments is too long for this article, but his efforts to 

establish Standard Operating Procedures and improve safety in our community have been outstanding. He has 

done a tremendous job of representing Hickory Creek in our extended community as well.  Everyone who 

knows Roger knows that he is a man of integrity, a man of his word, and a man who leads by example. We 

know Roger is looking forward to his retirement and spending more time on his ranch in South Texas. We 

gratefully acknowledge a job well done, and add our very best wishes for his retirement. 

New Options for Library Patrons - Citizens of Hickory Creek, the decision was made on September 9, 2014   

during a special Council session, not to fund the Lake Cities Library beginning October 1, 2014.This was a very 

difficult decision and was not based solely on economics. Many variables played into the council decision 

which began when the City of Corinth decided to no longer fund the Lake Cities Library as of April 1, 2014. The 

Hickory Creek citizens serving on the Lake Cities Library Board have done a phenomenal job for the town. We 

commend      Jaycee Holston, Donna Duncan and Bob Clark for their efforts over the past several years, and 

especially the past few months as funding challenges arose.  As a result of this decision the Council approved 

funds to help citizens secure access to any library they wish to use.  The Town of Hickory Creek will reimburse 

our citizens up to $50 per household for a card to the library of their choice.  To receive reimbursement, please 

contact Kristi Rogers or Sydney Leyva at town hall, and provide a receipt for the library card and ID showing 

proof of Hickory Creek residency.  Both Lake Cities and the Denton library charge a fee for cards, but         

Lewisville and Little Elm libraries are free to any Denton County resident.  Additionally, residents Charles and 

Lisa Cleary have  established the first Little Library in Harbor Grove.  This library is for the Harbor Grove  

neighborhood and is to be used on the honor system (take one, leave one).  They will register their library, 

along with its map location, on the Little Free Library world-wide organization website:  http://littlefreelibrary.org.    

 

I would like to thank the town council and staff for all their hard work to make the above happen. Teamwork is            

Imperative to accomplish goals. I wish you and your family a safe and happy holiday season. 

 

 

Mayor John M. Smith, Jr. 

http://littlefreelibrary.org




For more information go to www.35express.org 
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